CUAA Executive Committee Meeting Minutes  



Dec. 7, 2017
Alumni Space 
6pm – 8pm

Attendance:
Committee members 


Paul Nikulin
Mary Lynch
Robert Tan
Daren Rogers
Carol Wolf
Nils Folke Anderson
Susan Shaw


Ron Vogel
Lynn Lander
Kelly Occhiuzzo Zack
Guests:
Hope Wade
Absent:  Ciera Lowe, Stephen Gerrard, Scott Lerman, Peter Katz
Business:
Paul Nikulin opened the meeting at 6:00 pm.  He began by announcing the events coming in December.  This includes a meet-up with trustees and the Holiday Party.  He then said that he had a meeting with Jolie Harris of the CU Career Center and he met with students that are working on the student alumni networking page.  This will be launched in January. Students will market the site to students and alumni will market it to alumni.
Committee News:
Susan Shaw reported that the deadline for nominations for spring ballot has been extended to 12/30/17.  At this time, nominating committee members are reaching out to the alumni that have been nominated to verify that they are interested in running.
Daren Rogers said that he has not yet meet with all the deans, but Paul has met with some and Carol Wolf has attended some related meetings.  Carol reported that she is on the Art Admissions committee.  The committee has been working hard to increase the number of high school visits and they have seen a pay-off to those visits.  This year the number of applications to the art school has increased.  She reported that Day Gleeson is the chair of the Art Admissions committee and Will Villalongo is co-chair.  Scott Kuobels is a faculty member of the committee.
Paul Nikulin announced that he received the following update from Laura Spinner, Chair of the Founder’s Day committee.  She has sent updates to the four Award committee chairs and met with David Minder.  One thing she is looking for is volunteers to help make posters for publicizing the awardees.  Another thing that she is looking for are contacts in the media.
Nils Folk Anderson, Chair of MOA committee, said that Devora Najar will lead an effort to produce a report that summarizes the committee’s research, and he expects it to be very comprehensive.   It will cover two overarching subjects.  One is a review of best practices employed at other colleges for the interaction of their alumni associations and schools.  The second is a review of the CUAA’s operations and relationship with the school over history.

Hope Wade, chair of Events committee, mentioned that she has not yet heard back from the leaders of the Green Roof Tour at the Javitz Center about an appropriate spring date.

 Other Business
Paul Nikulin, said the certificate of appreciation for Kevin Slavin recognizing his service as Alumni Trustee, that was agreed to at the previous executive committee meeting, is in progress.  He has asked John Leeper to draft it.  Paul will then add to the draft and sign it.

Paul asked to discuss the process that we will employ for the upcoming election.  The new CUAA constitution allows seniors to vote, but the board of trustees does not believe that the seniors should vote for alumni trustees, since they already vote for student trustees.  The CUAA constitution says that seniors can vote in CUAA elections but doesn’t identify which positions the students can vote for.  The topic was discussed for about 15 minutes with everyone contributing thoughts.  In the end it was decided that the ballot given to the seniors will have all the positions except alumni trustee and CUAA president.  This was done to ensure that the students’ do not have what amounts to a double vote for trustees.  The CUAA will produce two versions of the ballot.  One will be for alumni and one will be for current undergraduate students.  The motion was made by Lynn Lander and seconded by Paul Nikulin.  The motion was approved.
New Business
Hope Wade discussed a new proposal that she would like to make for a major Cooper Union Event.  She would like to see the Cooper Union host a major fashion show with the featured guest being Michelle Obama.  Hope feels there is a good match between Michelle Obama’s interests and the school’s.  Michelle does promote educational causes and African American artists; and President Obama has already spoken in the Great Hall.  All present liked the idea, but felt it best if CU President, Laura Sparks plays a major role in the event, and that she be the one to invite Michelle Obama.  The first step should be to have a discussion with Laura Sparks.

Paul Nikulin made the announcement that the next Council meeting will be on January 9th, 2018 ad the Dean Mike Essl will be the guest speaker.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 PM.

Recorded by:  Mary Lynch, CUAA Secretary
